My County Councillor’s Report to Templeton Community Council 18th March 2021


Gulliies Boars Head Cross to Council Depot – I’ve asked for a response to my request for repairs which I submitted in January.
Picton Close carriageway – Following a further request for an assessment of the depressions, Highways has agreed to repairs and have placed the works on the next financial year’s structural maintenance programme. I will follow up in April to request a date for the works.
Speeding southbound out of Templeton – I have requested a speed survey for the stretch of main road out of the village with a view to getting a Speed Indicator Device installed.
BT Manhole cover – A loose manhole frame outside Picton House on Templeton Hill which was on the Community Council’s repairs list has been raised and reset.

As Community Councillor:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Our Vicar at St.John's, Rev Shirley Murphey is leaving for pastures new in Carmarthen. On behalf of the community I would like to wish Shirley and her family well for the future as Chaplain to the Bishop of St.Davids.
